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Recycle Your Grass Clippings

   Grasscycling, the natural recycling of grass clippings by leaving them on the lawn when mowing instead of bagging them, is a simple and effective way for you to save time, work and money in the landscape. Just a few years ago, it was commonly believed that grass clippings were a major source of thatch and that bagging and removing these clippings would slow thatch development. Recent research, however, has proven that thatch buildup is actually caused by grass stems, shoots and roots. The clippings themselves rapidly decompose and add valuable nutrients into the soil.

   Proper mowing is the key to successful grasscycling. This includes cutting your grass at the recommended height, maintaining a sharp mower blade, mowing when the grass is dry and mowing often enough so that you remove no more than one-third of the height at any one time. If you have tall fescue, for example, and maintain it at a height of two inches, then you should mow your lawn when it grows to three inches. Should your grass become too tall between mowings, then raise the cutting height for the first mowing and then gradually lower it with later mowings until the proper height is reached. During stress periods, such as summer drought, raise the cutting height a bit but continue mowing often enough to avoid excessive leaf removal. Practically all mowers can grass cycle and no special equipment is needed, although many manufactures now sell “grasscycling” mowers and/or attachments for older mowers that chop clippings into smaller pieces for quicker decomposition.

Recommended mowing heights:

Centipede   

1 to 2 inches

Common bermuda   
1 to 2 inches

Hybrid bermuda   
0.5 to 1.5 inches

Tall fescue   

2 to 3 inches

Zoysia   

0.5 to 15 inches

For more information on grasscycling and lawn care, contact the Cobb County Extension Service at 770-528-4070 or uge1067@arches.uga.edu.

